
December 19 2011          

City Council  

Committee Report 

 

To:  Mayor & Council 
Fr:  Colleen Neil, Recreation Manager 

Re:  JM Arena Engineers Report  
 

Recommendation: 
That Council approves the recommendation to keep JM Arena of-line for the 

2011-2012 ice season for the purpose of addressing building deficiencies as 
outlined in the KNH structural engineer report.   

 
Background: 

Staff and council met on December 19, 2011 to review the structural engineers 
report and recommendations.  Based on the report it has been deemed 

necessary for the building to be taken off line to the public. 

Staff will continue to review the noted building deficiencies and take steps for 
remediation.   

 
Budget: 

The JM Arena does not have reserve funds in place.  A plan and budget will be 
forth coming once further review and planning takes place.  

 
Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  

Operations Manager, Recreation Services Manager, City Engineer, City Building 
Officials, Recreation Facility Supervisor, CAO  

 
 

 


